

## The Friends of Cambridge University in Hong Kong Limited

c/o The Bank of East Asia Limited P.O. Box 31, G.P.O. Hong Kong Chairman, Executive Committee: Dr. the Hon. Sir David K.P. Li, GBM, GBS, JP

29th March. 2022

Private and Confidential Miss Hannah Au Pui Yan Flat G. 1/F Block 1 Hoi Po Mansion Riviera Gardens, Tsuen Wan Hong Kong

email to Au Pui Yan
on 1/4/2012

Dear Hannah.

I am delighted to be able to offer you a Prince Philip Scholarship for your undergraduate studies at Cambridge commencing in October 2022 and leading to the award of a BA (Honours) degree in Natural Sciences (Biological). This award is conditional upon your meeting in full (1) all the academic conditions set for admission by Emmanuel College AND (2) your obtaining the following results in your forthcoming Hong Kong Diploma of Secondary Education Examination (HKDSE) in 2022.

- Level 5\*, 5\*, 5\* or better in English, Chemistry and Biology
- Level 5 or better in Physics
- Level 5 or better in Chinese Language, Mathematics (Compulsory component) and Liberal Studies

As soon as you receive your examination results, you should contact Ms Cannie Kwan of the Friends' office on 3608 8277 or email: kwanc@hkbea.com so that arrangements can be made on your behalf to notify the University of Cambridge of your results. Please note that the reporting requirements may be adjusted in response to the COVID-19 pandemic. You will be advised of changes, if any, once a decision is announced by the University.

The minimum value of the Prince Philip Scholarship is a cash award of £4,500 per annum and an annual Hong Kong-London round trip economy class air ticket (which must be arranged by the Friends). The actual value of the Scholarship to be awarded to you will depend upon the results of a means test which will determine how much financial aid you require. All Prince Philip Scholarship awards require means testing regardless of a candidate's financial circumstances. A means test form will be sent to you in due course for completion.

For your air ticket to London, please let us know your proposed departure date by contacting Ms Cannie Kwan, so that she can arrange the air ticket for you with our designated carriers in due course.

Heartiest congratulations on your fine achievement and all good wishes for success in the future.

Yours sincerely,

Duid K.P. G.

David K.P. Li Chairman **Executive Committee** 

c.c. The Principal, SKH Lam Woo Memorial Secondary School